
 

LEBANON BOARD OF EDUCATION 

FACILITIES SUBCOMMITTEE MEETING 

LYMAN MEMORIAL HIGH SCHOOL LIBRARY 

MARCH 8, 2022 – 7:00 PM 

 

MINUTES 

 

ATTENDANCE: Nicole McGillicuddy (Committee Chair), John Konow, Matt Smith, Sarah 

Haynes (BOE Chair) 

 

ALSO PRESENT: Superintendent Gonzalez 

  

I. Call to Order 

N. McGillicuddy called the meeting to order at 7:10 p.m. 

 

II. Snow and Ice Control Contract 

The subcommittee agreed to go out bid for Snow Removal for the 2022-23 school year.  A 

recommendation will be given to the full board. 

 

III. Door Installation Update 

Doors in the first grade wing and 66 wing at LES have been installed.  LES - doors have 

been installed, kick plates will be installed shortly.  The Fire Marshall has identified leaky 

doors for a total of an additional $3,300.00, which will come out of the operating 

budget.  There is a window on a resource room door that was replaced at LES and a crash 

exit door in the greenhouse at LMS replaced as well. 

 

IV. Catch Basins 

No movement as of yet.  The job has been awarded to Pond View for $10,900.00 to be 

completed ASAP. 

 

V. LMHS Baseball Seating 

Retaining wall is less than halfway done, bleachers have been ordered along with 

fencing.  The goal is to have it done before baseball season begins. 

 

VI. Additional Topic  

Ventilation at LES - further information about a possible state grant to fund this project will 

be forthcoming. 

 

VII. Adjournment 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:25 p.m. Next Meeting will be held on April 12
th

 at 7:00 

p.m. 

 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Nicole McGillicuddy, Chair 

 
 


